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HIV rates alarmingly high for people who use illicit drugs

A new study is being released on Monday that shows that the HIV rate amongst people who use illicit drugs is alarmingly high. The study was conducted by the Division of Health Sciences Education and the bilateral Public Health Strengthening in Guyana Project, managed by the Canadian Society for International Health (CSIH), and funded by the Canadian International development Agency (CIDA) in December of 2006. In conducting the research, 172 people were interviewed, and HIV tests conducted. The results highlight the strong correlation between HIV and substance use.
The research participants came from all areas of Georgetown, and more men than women were interviewed. The age range of the interviewees was 18 to 69 years, but they reported  that the onset of their drug use began as early as 12 years of age. The participants reported that crack cocaine, alcohol and marijuana were the main drugs of choice. Reports of the individuals injecting drugs was low at 3.5%, but 14% stated they had seen someone else inject in the city. Many shared the characteristics of being single, homeless, and having had involvement with the criminal justice system.  A majority stated they would like to get into an addiction treatment program, but they faced many barriers to doing so. 13.4% of the participants were commercial sex workers.

The results showed that there was an overall HIV rate of 16.9%. Women in the study had an HIV rate at an astounding 52.9%. Based on the finding, a HIV and Drug Use Action Plan is being suggested for discussion, outlining 45 potential activities that can be undertaken in the future.  Mr. Clarence Young from the Ministry of Health, Drug Education and Rehabilitation Unit stated “These results are distressing and the situation should be examined closely. HIV amongst drug users is at a critical level, and requires a swift public health response”. 
